[image: \\mrb-dc\bat-staff\Staff Shared\logo-150x150.jpg]


[image: PC logo3]                                          


      						         [image: ]Bathgate Early Years Centre
Balbardie Primary School Parent Council Meeting 
21 January 2021

1. Apologies:  Gillian Greenwell Lauren Reid Vikki Hamilton
2. Margaert Johns, Katy Leamy, Kirsten Patience, Harry Cartmill, Claire Swan, Jennifer Strang, Leigh Maybury, Marion McCallum, Marion Courtney, Dawn Rodden, Kirsteen Sullivan, Aimee Clark, Clare Dignal, Laura Marshall, Pauline Stafford, Ros Milligan, Janice Earl-Summer, Kay Taylor, Claire Bett, Samantha Wilkins
3. Approval of previous minutes: Approved by Clare Dignall

4. Head Teacher Report: Margaret Johns  
[bookmark: _Hlk62294709]School Learning:
· Mrs Johns is happy to be based at BBPS on this lockdown, as opposed to being based in the Simpson Hub as last time. 
· BBPS is leading learning for children of key workers and vulnerable children. At present, 60+ key worker and 30+ vulnerable children (which number includes all of the autism unit attendees) are attending at one given time. Including Breakfast club and lunches commitments, this is a considerable logistical challenge being managed and supervised by a skeleton staff. As per Covid precautions, no learning group is larger than 15 pupils. Staff are in school on a rota basis, juggling their own childcare and home-school commitments alongside their presence in school. 
· Similarly, there are considerable numbers of the above identified groups attending both Bathgate Early Years and Bathgate West. Katy Leamy’s line broke up here and I was unable to get the numbers for Bathgate West (18 are regularly attending BEYC).
Home Learning: 
· BBPS staff have learned much from the previous lockdown and have adopted a tighter structure. In particular, the 9am ‘check-in’ allows BBPS to identify which families are/are not regularly engaging. While this more structured approach will immediately benefit those families who want to reflect the school day more closely, it does still allow scope for those who have to be more flexible on timings with home-schooling. 
· 88% percent of pupils are engaging in some way, which is a reassuring improvement on the previous lockdown learning. 
· BBPS Home-schooling survey: feedback from parents is ‘overwhelmingly positive’ and suggests parents are happier with increased structure. BBPS are considering introducing yet more approximation of the school day structure going forward. The school will review the survey feedback over the next few days and also address what they feel they ‘need to do better’. 
· Home-schooling duration: there is no conclusive information on when pupils will return to school, though there is a suggestion that there will be ‘some degree’ of return following the February week. 







5. Parent Engagement: Marion Courtney: 
Parents engagement plans have been heavily impacted by Covid, so many plans have been necessarily revised, and have become focused on what can be achieved between now and June. Proposals:
· Hug a Mug event: including a virtual mindfulness session from a skilled local provider. Perhaps with an HT surgery in a Zoom breakout area, which would create a compelling reason for parents to dial in. 
· Children’s Mental Health Week 3-9 February. Parent Council could support teachers in the delivery of themed activities. 
· Positivitree: Could the Float Committee build a wooden tree for outside placement for parents and pupils to post messages on – extending the school railing ‘ribbons’ idea. Janice confirms this is fine. Action: Marion to give measurements and deadline to Janice. 
· Sponsored Silence with British Sign Language Week (BSLW) March. Children will be learning some sign language during the week and have an hour long sponsored silence. 
· Balbardie Brainiacs: Zoom/Kahoot Quiz on 26 March to get the school together as a community. 
· Balbardie Singalong 14 May. 
· World Environmental Day June 2021. Children and parents can donate the money that they’d spend on commuting to school and walk or cycle instead. 
· Building awareness of Parent Council: ideas include more engagement with P1 transition parents, including providing Parent Council goody bags, increased presence on school official social media (Twitter) and also the unofficial FB page. Perhaps a focus on positive information sharing, such as we have seen recently with ‘Teams Tips’ from Lauren Reid etc, ‘Wellbeing Wednesdays’ and ‘boredom busters’. 
Several events will necessarily have to be ‘parked’ due to Covid restrictions, for example, computer exchanges, bike surgeries and multicultural celebrations. However, there is hope that work can continue on ideas such as the Balbardie recipe book/calendar. 
6. Fundraising: Claire Swan 
· Santa Skipathon: Very successful and raised an astounding £3,200+. Huge thanks go to the school and teachers who delivered this event despite both weather and Covid challenges, with particular thanks expressed to Katy Leamy. 
· Local Business Christmas Brochure: Everyone was delighted by the finished result! Particular thanks to Kirsten Patience for collating the brochure and to those who produced it. Could this be something BBPS could build on, alongside a recipe book, supports local business at a critical time and could produce small revenue stream? Learns: publication in time for Black Friday. 
· Artificial Grass update: Margaret Johns and Claire Swan met with Easigrass and await detailed quote. Likely to be around £10,000 for coverage of the memorial Garden (priority) and a further smaller amount (Around £2,000 potentially) to replace the AstroTurf which is treacherous in winter. NB: the school has a small ‘pot’ of cash which must be spent by end of March and it makes sense to spend it locally and on a priority project. School and Parents Council will therefore share this project expense, and will consult and decide priorities for spend when both the current fundraising total and the detailed quote comes in. In conclusion, Margaret Johns emphasized that it is important to spend fundraising cash in the lifetime of those who raised it. 






7. Uniform Recycling: Dawn Roden 
Dawn was not able to stay for the entire meeting so ideas about other items needed were discussed:
· Claire Swan asked what provision is in place for basic stationery needs. MJ confirmed that packs of jotters, pencils etc were being made up for families in need to collect from playground.
· Question: Should STEM/crafting supplies could be supplied to families? MJ emphasised that teachers should be mindful of setting tasks which potentially ‘exclude’ families from participation. 
· Clare Dignall checked whether book donations would be welcome. MJ said that there is potential to create a small, school-based, quarantined Book Swap on World Book Day, and nurseries could also benefit. Book donations are welcomed, as there is a (small) storage space available. 
· Janice Earl-Summers volunteered to drop off craft packs also. 



8. Float update: Janice Earl-Summers
Harry Cartmill stated that, so far, the Highland Games have been cancelled and it is very unlikely the Procession will go ahead this year. 

9. AOB: 
· Janice Earl-Summers asked if there was scope to create an ‘ask me anything’ type surgery for Teams, potentially run by the Parent Council. Kirsten Patience explained that Mrs Dorans is addressing this incrementally with children on a Wednesday afternoon but supports the idea of extending this to parents too, as Bathgate Academy have done. Action: Kirsten Patience to explore this. 
· P7 Transition – Janice Earl-Summers asked what plans were. Margaret Johns explained it is too early to announce firm plans as the situation constantly changes, but hopes to announce plans before Easter. MK explained that P7 were already enjoying monthly treats and that the school are striving to make their final year ‘as special as we can’. 
· Parents Evening: Jennifer Strang asked about plans for this. Margaret Johns explained that this will go head on the published date and that BBPS have volunteered for a pilot scheme to carry out the evening online. Updates later. 
· Parent Surveys – Marion Courtney observed that two surveys have recently gone out and asked if BBPS plan to close the feedback loop. BBPS are working on this and apologise for the timing of the West Lothian Council survey which closely followed their own. 
· Pupil Recognition – Marion Courtney asked in what ways pupils are being recognised. Margaret Johns explained that a new Teams area has been created for this within the School Assembly Teams channel. Recognition will result in a certificate by post for pupils receiving recognition. This scheme is in early stages and recognition will also be communicated on Twitter. 
· Margaret Johns also shared current plans for a randomly selected focus group of pupils to feed back on their experience of home learning – which should provide pupil-led improvements to the experience. 
· Christmas gift bag thanks – Marion Courtney thanked the school and Parent Council members for agreeing to fund the Christmas gift packs which went out to identified families. These were gratefully received. Approval was sought to provide these annually. Approved. 
· General thanks to the school – several Parent Council members voiced their positive experience of SeeSaw and thanks for phone calls from school. 

Next meeting March 18th 2021.
A new email for the parent council has been set up by Claire Swan for anyone to contact with ideas suggestions  (balbardieprimaryparentcouncil@gmail.com). 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
image1.jpeg




image2.emf
Parent 

Council

Balbardie Primary School

Torphichen Street

Bathgate

West Lothian

EH48 4HL

Parent 

Council

Parent 

Council

Balbardie Primary School

Torphichen Street

Bathgate

West Lothian

EH48 4HL


image3.emf

